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23rd March 2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 

I start by again thanking parents for their understanding regarding snow closure on Monday. Thank you to all the parents who sent me emails, photos or tweets regarding their children reading towards our ten thousand page challenge on the snow day. It was wonderful for me to see so many Littletown pupils enjoying reading with their parents whilst contributing to a school community challenge. For those interested, although we didn’t reach the ten thousand page target, I am very proud of the 127 children who read 6,407.4 pages! That is an average of 50.5 pages per pupil! Well done to everyone who took part. Year 6 Musical in a Day will hopefully be rearranged for the Summer Term, as will 2AL Outdoor Classroom. Unfortunately, we aren’t able to reschedule the Year 1 swimming. 
Considering the snow took away one day of our week, the other four have certainly been busy enough to compensate. Thank you to the parents who accompanied the Year 3 children on their Charmouth trip yesterday. The children have told me what a great time they had. It was also fantastic to see Year 4 children enjoying their Ancient Egyptian day yesterday. This school is certainly the best I have experienced at dressing up! 

Yesterday saw another jam packed school hall full of parents and children as Nursery and Reception children sang their super Spring time songs. Thank you to all the parents who attended and for joining in with the actions with such enthusiasm!   
Today has been the climax of our Sport Relief week. Children have been taking part in Tom Daley challenges all week. Children have looked brilliant in their sporty clothes and it is good that they all now know what a Norwich City football shirt looks like. Your generous donations this morning have raised £240 for sport relief. Children have enjoyed performing their dances to each other and this afternoon we have as a whole school performed the Sport Relief dance. Get the children to teach you the moves at home! My thanks to the P.E team of teachers who have worked so hard to make the week such a success.
It was great to welcome the parents of children starting in Nursery after Easter to our open afternoon today.

We will all be getting a little too used to four day weeks as next week is also four days with us breaking up for the Easter holidays. Parents can collect children from school from 1:30pm on Thursday afternoon. I would be interested to receive parent feedback on this arrangement for the end of terms, so please do catch me to tell me your thoughts.
Finally, good luck to all those who are ‘eyes down’ for the Bingo tonight. Thanks to the PTFA for organising this very popular event. 

Yours faithfully,
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Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children
Nursery 

Ellie “We are going to have an Easter egg assembly.” 
Jack “In Art we are making Easter cards.” 

Reception 

Emily “In Literacy we are going to write about the zoo.” 

Benjamin “We are painting Easter eggs.” 

Year 1 

Kira “In Maths we are doing number bonds.” 

Sophie “In Literacy we are learning adjectives.” 

Year 2 

Imogen “In Maths we are learning about fractions.” 

Chloe “In Literacy we are writing a story about the perfect pet.” 

Year 3 

Erin “We are learning the Charleston in PE.” 

Josh “In Maths we are learning about fractions.” 

Noah “In Literacy we are reading a book called Chalk.” 

Year 4 

Daisy “We are writing stories about the River Nile.” 

Abby “In Art we are doing river sketching.” 

Year 5 

Lauren “In Maths we are learning how to do percentages.” 

Harley “In French we are making monsters” 

Year 6 

Erin “In Literacy we are typing up our Drove of Bullocks pages.” 

Harvey “We have been painting our Greek pots.” 

Morgan “In Maths we are learning about Algebra.” 

News Reporters: Erin and Millie 

Editor: Harry

Staff News 
This week we were pleased to welcome Mrs Wright back to school for her first Keeping in Touch day as she prepares to return from maternity leave after Easter. 
Messages 
Drum roll please…

We have finally been able to secure a reliable drum teacher who will be starting after Easter.  We are aware that many of our drum pupils have been waiting for this news.  Please let us know as soon as possible if your child will be continuing lessons after Easter and indeed if your child is wishing to start drum lessons.  Learning the drums is fantastic for developing concentration and burning energy. Our new teacher Mat, is happy to come in and give a demonstration if your child is unsure but would like to have a chance to tr.
Trim and Not so Trim running

Unfortunately, Mrs Trim and I didn’t get to run the ‘Grizzly’ on Sunday. However, we are running from Exmouth to Seaton on Sunday 8th April known as the Exe to Axe run. This is approximately the same distance as the ‘Grizzly’ was due to be. It does give more time for those who wanted to sponsor us, but ran out of time though! No Easter eggs for us this year! 
Twitter competition

There are currently 26 names in the hat for our twitter draw of new followers. We currently have 105 followers of @LittletownAcad. The draw will be made next Thursday. A reminder of the details: Between now and the end of the Spring Term every new follower will be entered in to a draw to win a Lindt Easter Bunny. Don’t worry if you are already a follower; If you get a new follower to tweet us with a ‘brought to you by’ and your twitter handle you will also win a bunny if their name is drawn out! 

Scarlet Fever

Just so you are aware, Public Health England have informed us that Scarlet Fever is on the increase in this area. Signs and symptoms are; sore throat, headache, fever and nausea leading to a red pinhead rash typically on chest and stomach and rapidly spreading to the rest of the body giving the skin sandpaper like texture, typically having flushed the cheeks and pallor around the mouth accompanied by a ‘strawberry tongue’. Children should be kept off school for 24 hours after the start of antibiotic treatment.   
School events/Dates
Next Week:
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Y1 Swimming

	4SD Outdoor Classroom
	4GA/FBW Outdoor Classroom
Nursery Outdoor Classroom 
	Pick up children 1:30pm
	Easter Holidays
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